[image: image1.jpg]JOSEPH
NORTON

Academy




Part of Wellspring Academy Trust

Joseph Norton Academy

Busker Lane, Scissett

 Huddersfield

HD8 9JU

Joseph Norton Academy

Friends of JNA
1st February 2018
At Meeting Room 2 Nortonthorpe Mills HD8 9LA
	Agenda Item
	Discussed
	Action

	1. Introduction & Apologies and Welcome

	Present: 

Laura Potts(Parent); Jenna Dean (Parent Governor and newly elected Chair of Friends of JNA); Joy Lane (SEN Business Admin JNA) ; Ruth Radclliffe (Business Manager JNA)  

Apologies:
Sarah Tricket (Parent); Kate Gaunt (Pastoral Welfare Manager JNA); 

Jenna, the newly elected Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	

	2. Matters Arising from previous minutes

	 No matters arising as all updates will be given below.
	 

	3. Friends of JNA group – constitution, charity status; bank account update

	Joy reported that due to unforeseen circumstances the charity status and bank account had not been completed.  Ruth had sent her apologies for the delay.
	JNA admin will complete this process asap.


	4. Event planning

	Easter event will be on 9th March and the group was asked to discuss the format this would take.  E.g. coffee morning for parents or afternoon activity for parent and child.  It was discussed and agreed that this event would be as a coffee morning for parents at Nortonthorpe Mills.  It had been suggested that PCAN (or another guest speaker) might be invited to attend to chat with parents. However, it was felt parents would more appreciate the chance to chat with each other. 

Joy suggested we might invite a lady who can do free taster shoulder massage to help promote well-being.   Those present felt this might be a good idea and could ask parents who attend donate 50 pence or a pound for FoJNA
Jenna suggested we have an Easter Hamper to raffle and Laura has already donated a Paintballing ticket.  Other prizes will be sourced for the raffle for this event. (There are some left over from the Christmas event)
Open Farm will be on Sunday 10th June.  This will be open to the local community as well as parents.  Adverts will go out in the community in due course (Made In Clayton West , Facebook; local schools and shops).  
Tickets will be sold in advance which will include a burger/hot dog and price to be confirmed nearer the time of advertising. 

FofJNA will have a stall to sell tea, coffee and juice and will also do a Tombola stall.

Summer BBQ will be on Friday 20th July 11-1pm and all the family is welcome.  Charges (to include burger and veggie alternative):
£2 per ticket to be confirmed

£7 for a family of over 4 to be confirmed

All tickets to be purchased before the event stating food requirements.  

Stall ideas: 

Raffle/Tombola on the day

Wet sponge stocks (to be confirmed)

Guess how many sweets in the jar (to be confirmed)

Guess the creature (toy one) in the box (to be confirmed)
	Joy to make enquires with the lady she knows who does massage. 
Jenna and Laura to sort the hamper contents via message om Facebook for donations.
All – to source Tombola prizes (some are left over from previous events at JNA)

JNA to make the tickets and organise purchases and food

All to discuss at next meeting.

	5. Funding Opportunities


	 Joy has contacted the following companies for funding:
Syngenta 
Geckops

Hogan Group

B & Q
	Joy – to chase these up end of February

	6. Photos

	There had been good feedback from parents and staff regarding Tempest Photography and all were pleased with the commission received.  We had a discussion around how frequently this should happen and it was suggested 2 yearly.  To be confirmed. 
	Joy to ask Kate to put a date in the school diary to arrange this. 

	7. Meeting dates for the year
	Thursday 24th May at 1 o’clock
	

	9. AOB
	Laura – gave congratulations to Jenna both for becoming a Parent Governor and Chair of FofJNA. 

Ruth – thanked Laura for suggesting the photo event

Ruth – met with Investor in People Award, who had expressed how impressed they were with our links with both community and parents.  Ruth gave insight as to how far FofJNA had come over the last year.

Jenna- asked about when the next OFSTED was expected.  Ruth said it was due around Easter 2018 but nothing had been heard as yet.  


	

	
	The Friends of JNA meeting closed at 14:20
	


